THE FERRYHILL AND CHILTON MEDICAL PRACTICE

Patient Participation Group (PRG) Minutes 
Tuesday 3rd October 2017 
Present:
Anne Turnbull, Margaret Chappell, Christine Hall, Marion Mitchell, Anne Jordan, George Jones, Margaret Blythe, Aubrey Blythe, Jennifer Wood (Practice Manager - Chair), Fiona Almond (Deputy Practice Manager - Minutes)
Apologies:
Linda Gibson, Anne Davies
1. WELCOME AND INTRODCUTIONS

Jennifer Wood welcomed all to the meeting.
2. ROLE OF THE GROUP 

Patient Participation Group members must be registered at the Ferryhill & Chilton Medical Practice. 
The role is to provide constructive patient feedback, acting as a critical friend without taking up personal issues or complaints at the meeting. 

3. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the 13th April 2017 were agreed as a true and accurate record.

4. MATTERS ARISIING

Nothing Discussed
5. FEEDBACK OF AGREED PRIORITIES 2015/2016

5.1 The Redesign of Ferryhill Reception Area

Jennifer Wood advised that following moving the patient medical notes to Chilton Surgery, IT, Telephone and Electricity sockets have been installed in the back room behind the main reception at Ferryhill and it was then redecorated and furnished relocating some of the desks (mainly those which had their back to the reception) into this other room to ensure confidentiality whilst on the telephone.  Jennifer Wood invited the members of the group to have a look over the Reception desk at the changes to the room.
6. PATIENT SURVEY AND FRIENDS AND FAMILY TEST RESULTS

6.1
Patient Survey


What This Practice Does Best

68% of respondents usually get to see their preferred GP


Local (CCG) average 56%, National average 56%


91% of respondents describe their overall experience of this surgery as good

Local (CCG) average 88%, National average 85%


99% of respondents had confidence and trust in the last GP they saw or spoke to


Local (CCG) average 97%, National average 95%


What This Practice Could Improve


61% of respondents find it easy to get through to this surgery by phone


Local (CCG) average 76%, National average 71%

75% of respondents say the last nurse they saw or spoke to was good at involving them in decision about their care


Local (CCG) average 89%, National average 85%


80% of respondents say the last nurse they saw or spoke to was good at explaining test and treatments


Local (CCG) average 93%, National average 90%


274 Surveys Sent Out

108 Surveys Sent Back

39 % Completion Rate

6.2
Friends and Family Test
The Practice continues to take part in the Friends and Family Test and the latest analysis was generally positive, as the Friends and Family Test are anonymous we are unable to follow up any negative comments with the patients.
How likely are you to recommend our GP practice to friends and family if they need similar care or treatment?
	
	Extremely Likely
	Likely
	Neither Likely Nor Unlikely
	Unlikely
	Extremely Unlikely 
	Don’t Know
	Hand Written

	Apr-17
	9
	0
	3
	1
	0
	0
	10

	May-17
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0

	Jun-17
	13
	3
	1
	0
	2
	0
	15

	Jul-17
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0

	Aug-17
	3
	1
	0
	0
	0
	0
	2

	Sep-17
	9
	13
	0
	0
	3
	0
	17

	Oct-17
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Nov-17
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dec-17
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Jan-18
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Feb-18
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Mar-18
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	
	34
	17
	4
	1
	5
	0
	44


Thinking about your response to this question, what is the main reason why you feel this way?

	Because the treatment was fast and pleasant.

	Always try to help and very fair.

	Very kind staff.

	She was lovely, very helpful.

	Service always available when required. V Good.

	Happy

	Because the service in my opinion is sliding and getting worse mainly receptionists! Never answer the phone!

	Friendly doctor, quick - got in early. Dr O. Got appointment when needed friendly reception staff.

	Waiting times to get an appointment.

	Waiting times and waiting for telephones to be answered.

	The receptionists are always friendly and helpful.

	Can I suggest a wheelchair to help people get to the end of long corridor? You can but on second hand!

	The staff are always friendly and helpful. My px are always ready promptly without any problems. Nothing is too much trouble for the Doctors.

	Late appointments. Some staff aren't very friendly. Other than that everything else is good.

	Very nice people. (Patient signed their name)

	Trying to make an appointment is not always easy and having to explain your symptoms to a receptionist can be highly embarrassing as well as not necessary.

	Friendly staff, helpful doctors.

	Can’t cope with waiting, people looking at me.

	Very helpful staff.

	Always seem to get things done. Dr X in particular.

	Reception staff are efficient and helpful. Was seen by doctor within a short length of time, even without an appointment.

	Good service. Well looked after.

	Rang "on the off chance" of an appointment and was seen within an hour with the duty doctor, which I think it’s a good idea to have this system in practice.

	The Doctors is good.

	Not happy as the last couple of times I've seen my GP my complaint is being a certain age and woman's things when I know it’s more but just plod on.

	Friendly accommodations.

	Everything is done in a timely fashion and all are very pleasant.

	Been several times for some condition to be told it hasn’t been recorded on my records.

	Friendly and helpful staff.

	Waiting time to see a Doctor.

	Reception was very busy on the morning I visited. Service is good.

	Because most of the time if you see a suitable doctor who doesn’t judge you normally get right help.

	Quick and friendly throughout.

	Good care.

	Friendly, informative.

	Helpful, pleasant.

	Dr X has gone far and beyond to help with my conditions.

	Whenever I come with an issue I feel as though I’m rushed, I’ve gotten no further with my problems!


7. PRACTICE ISSUES

7.1 
Fail to Attend Audit

Jennifer Wood advised that she has been working on an audit of patients who fail to attend their appointments.  
In July 2017 Jennifer looked at the previous 12 months and there were 31 patients who had DNA’d an appointment between 8 and 17 times, of these 11 were sent a letter advising them of the importance to attend and possible removal from the Practice list.  Not all 31 patients were sent a letter due to some patients have memory problems, learning disabilities, mental health patients, 5 of the 11 patients who received a letter have DNA’s a further appointment.

23 patients who had DNA’d an appointment 7 times and of these 5 were sent a letter also.
8. PATIENT GROUP ISSUES

8.1 
Chilton Surgery

Some members of the group raised concerns regarding the open plan aspect of Chilton Surgery and when asked by the receptionist for a brief description of the problem patient can feel embarrassed, Jennifer Wood advised that the GP’s ask the receptionists to ask patients for a brief description of the problem however patients can say “private” or “personal”, it was suggested that if a patient does not want to say out loud what the problem is they might feel more comfortable writing it down.

ACTION
Jennifer Wood

Some members of the group raised concerns that staff climb over the desk at Chilton Surgery into the waiting room, Jennifer Wood advised that staff have been asked not to do this.

8.2 
Retirement of GP’s


Some members of the group suggested the Practice inform patients that Dr Tysseling and Dr Algera have retired and this leaves six full time GP’s and two part time GP’s to cover both Ferryhill and Chilton and encourage patients to see one of the four NP’s for conditions that they can deal with as they can prescribe and refer if necessary.  Jennifer Wood agreed to consider the Jayex Board, Website and The Chapter to do this.
ACTION
Jennifer Wood

9. ISSUES FROM DDES PATIENT PARTICIAPTION GROUP
9.1 Commissioning Priorities Public Engagement Event
Thursday 12th October 2017 at 11.00am Spennymoor Town Hall, High Street, Spennymoor, DL16 6DG.  NHS staff and GP experts will be in attendance to discuss plans and invite feedback.  To book a place email: DDESCCG.enquiries@nhs.net or telephone 0191 371322.
10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS/ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

Date of Next Meeting

Tuesday 10th April 2018, 6.00pm – Ferryhill
